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Shared Decision-Making Committee Meeting- Minutes 
Meeting Date: March 26, 2024


Meeting Time: 3:15pm-4:15pm 

Topics of Discussion
Celebrations

New Information
2024-2025 School Year Plans
Weekly Newsletter

Members: Michael Hutchins: Principal, Diann Kirkwood: Special Ed Chair, Wendy Tovar: Magnet Coordinator, Katrina Kirksey: Teacher, David Neider: Community Member, Ronnie Plotkin: Community Member, Mindy Vasquez: Teacher, Kayla Liu: Title I Coordinator, Tonya Watts: Assistant Principal 

Celebrations:

· 9/14 classes score 50% or more in the combined Meets/Masters Category on the STAAR Interim.- Mr. Hutchins shared that we took these assessments last week. 
· Elrod has a 95% or more attendance rate consistently- Mr. Hutchins credited this to our Attendance Clerk reaching out to parents regularly. 
· School Enrollment- 720- New students continue to try to enroll. We are currently full in Pre-K. We are one of the only schools in the are that are not NES and as a result, parents are continually trying to enroll students. 
Vacancies

· PALS Teacher

· SLC Alt Teacher- We have some candidates in mind for these positions. 
New Information 

· STAAR Interim Assessment Data- Mr. Hutchins reviewed the data for each subject area in both English and Spanish. He explained that the area that we are focused on are the Meets and Masters categories due to the new accountability system. Our overall passing rates are looking very good, especially if we include students who score approaches, however our goal is Meets and Masters. Mr. Plotkin asked about the specifics of students who took the reading test in Spanish. This does include students who are new to the country. Mr. Plotkin commented on the difference between how the students score in 3rd Grade compared to 4th Grade. 
· 2024-2025 Budget Allocations- Mr. Hutchins shared that we under projected our students by 35, which is good because if we over projected, we would have lost money. He explained what Hold Harmless was and that it will end next school year. He explained how our attendance rate has increased this school year which will also positively affect our campus budget. We will continue to receive Magnet Funds. We also receive Title I Funds which must be spent directly on student instruction. We will also receive some funding from the district to cover our Pre-K Teacher Assistants, which is wonderful. Due to our attendance rate and increased enrollment, we expect our budget to increase. 
· IRT III visit starting first week in April- Tomorrow we will host a mock IRT visit so that the team can calibrate using the new form. Mr. Hutchins shared the new form. 
· Rock Star Book Program visit by three authors- Thank you to our Media Specialist, Ms. Boettcher for coordinating this wonderful event. Each student received a signed copy of a book written by one of our visiting authors. 
· STAAR Pep Rally planned for April 11th or 12th. – Westbury High School Band Members and Cheerleaders will come and get our students pumped up for STAAR. 
· Student Attendance- 95% which is the school goal- We are on track to meet this goal and will continue to work hard to surpass it. 
· End of ESSER funded positions/No more Hold Harmless-If you don’t have the students, you don’t get the money. Thankfully, our enrollment was over projections. 
· Magnet Subsidies will remain- Our Magnet Program will continue to be funded throughout the 2024-2025 school year. 
· Transfer Season April 8-26- We are grateful that 95% our staff will be returning next school year. We have a few teachers who are moving to schools closer to home, however we do not anticipate any difficulties filling those few positions. We have teachers that have been driving over 2 hours to get to Elrod, which says a lot about the culture of our school. 
2023-2024 School Year Plans

· Non- NES Campus/Sustain most of autonomy- We will remain a non-NES Campus which means that we will retain autonomy regarding our curriculum and our staffing model. 
· 95% of the staff will be returning- We will be able to fill our vacant positions with qualified candidates. 
· Reputable budget for next school year- We are very grateful for our budget, because it will allow us to maintain good things that have been working for our campus. 
Mr. Hutchins thanked everyone for attending, explained that he will be sending around a physical sign in sheet, and adjourned the meeting. 
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